
 

 

 
 

Monday 8th June 2020 

‘We are growing and learning together in God’s love’ 

 
Dear Parents / Carers. 

I hope that you continue to be safe and well. The recent weather has really been a 

blessing and hopefully you have managed to find an outdoor space to enjoy.   

We have loved receiving your comments and photographs through email, google 

classroom and of course on our face book page.  We all really welcome these. 

Please continue to share the activities of what you and your children are doing at 

home to keep busy. Share with us any new skills have you mastered! 

 

Sports Day- the sports day as we know it will not be taking place with us altogether 

but we are going to set a date for all our families to take part in the ‘virtual’ school 

sports day. Look out for further information coming home later this week.  

 

Reports- class teachers are busy preparing reports to send home. These will 

comment on the core curriculum subjects and give a teacher assessment of the 

level your child is working at in the core subjects.  

 

 

Staff have worked very hard to prepare 

classrooms and equipment in line with new 

protocols needed. The reopen risk 

assessments have been completed for the 

school to open to other year groups but we 

are being guided by Lancashire’s chief 

medical officer and local authority.  I will 

continue to keep you up to date with any 

changes. Thank you to everyone for your 

support and patience. I would especially like 

to thank our amazing staff who have worked 

together during this extremely stressful period 

showing their dedication, flexibility and love 

for our children, our school and our 

community.  

 

 

 

Remember that teachers are continuing to set work on the google classroom. 

In addition to this you can find lots of activities to support your child’s learning on: 

www.bbc.co.uk/bitesize 

www.phonicsplay.co.uk   (FREE access at the moment!) 

www.oxfordowl.co.uk  please continue to read each day too! 

 

 

http://www.bbc.co.uk/bitesize
http://www.phonicsplay.co.uk/
http://www.oxfordowl.co.uk/


 

 

 

In addition to the activities on google classroom check out the website for a new 

page under the ‘children’ tab- click below to find out some challenges you and 

your child may enjoy. New challenges will be added onto here each week. Don’t 

forget to send us some photographs and images of the challenges you have had a 

go at! 

https://www.st-johns-coppull.lancs.sch.uk/children/home-learning-challenge-page-

summer-2020 

 

Once school opens to a wider group of children, there will be staggered start and 

finish times. School will close for everyone on Fridays at 1pm. 

 

In the meantime, it is important all our families stay safe, stay well & please keep in 

touch. I continue to keep you all in my prayers. 

 

Please note that school will close on Wednesday 22nd July at 2pm for all children.  

School will then, hopefully, reopen for all children on Wednesday 2nd September 

2020.  
 

 

A prayer from the Church of England for this time. 

 

Keep us, good Lord, 

under the shadow of your mercy. 

Sustain and support the anxious, 

be with those who care for the sick, 

and lift up all who are brought low; 

that we may find comfort 

knowing that nothing can separate us from your love 

in Christ Jesus our Lord. 

Amen. 

 

 

https://www.st-johns-coppull.lancs.sch.uk/children/home-learning-challenge-page-summer-2020
https://www.st-johns-coppull.lancs.sch.uk/children/home-learning-challenge-page-summer-2020

